
APPENDIX A 

 

Bill No. 
2016 

 
 

By-law No.         
 
  

A by-law to revoke Council Policy 3(10) entitled 
“Waiving Fees for Use of City-Owned Recreation 
and Community Centres” and adopt a new Council 
Policy 3(10) entitled “Policy for Waiving or 
Reducing Fees for Use of City-Owned Community 
Centres and Recreation Facilities”. 
 

 
WHEREAS subsection 5(3) of the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001, c. 25, provides that a municipal 
power shall be exercised by by-law; 
 
AND WHEREAS Part XII of the Municipal Act, 2001 provides that a municipality may impose fees 
and charges on persons for services or activities provided or done by or on behalf of it, and for 
the use of its property under its control; 
 
AND WHEREAS the City of London has passed a by-law to impose certain fees and charges for 
use of its recreation and community centres; 
 
AND WHEREAS section 107 of the Municipal Act, 2001 provides that a municipality may make 
grants to any person, group or body for any purpose that council considers to be in the interests 
of the municipality; 
 
AND WHEREAS the Municipal Council considers it to be in the interests of the municipality to 
waive fees for use of City-owned recreation and community centres for not-for-profit organizations 
and other groups in certain circumstances in accordance with the policy set out herein;  
 
NOW THEREFORE the Municipal Council of The Corporation of the City of London enacts as 
follows: 
 

1. Council Policy entitled “Waiving Fees for Use of City-Owned Recreation and 
Community Centres” is hereby revoked and a new Council Policy is adopted entitled 
“Policy for Waiving or Reducing Fees for Use of City-Owned Community Centres and 
Recreation Facilities”, attached hereto as Schedule “A”. 
 

2. By-law No. A.-6424-310 entitled “A By-law to adopt a Policy for Waiving Fees for Use 
of City-Owned Recreation and Community Centres” is repealed. 

 
3. This by-law comes into force and effect on the day it is passed.  

 
 

PASSED in Open Council on December 19, 2016. 
 
        

 
Matt Brown     
Mayor  

 
 
 

Catharine Saunders 
City Clerk  
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